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OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 
February 16, 2016 

6:30 p.m. 
Village Green, 47 Hall Street 

 
 Attendance:   Frank Bertone, Brendan Newcomb, Daniel Swartwout, Jim Hrivnak, Tom 

Counts, Brian Lorenz, Steve Lutz, Chris Huber, David Betz, and Megan Canavan.   
 

I. KEEP CARS MOVING INITIATIVE 
   
 Dave Betz and Chris Huber briefed the Committee on recent traffic improvement 

initiatives.  They identified numerous recent improvements, including the Murphy Parkway 
extension, Grace Drive traffic signals, and numerous other future improvements identified 
in the Keep Cars Moving Initiative.  Future improvements will be considered as part of 
developments in downtown and long-term capital improvement planning.   

 
II. PARK AT SELDOM SEEN UPDATE 

 
No updates to report.   

 
III. 2016 COMMUNITY ATTITUDE SURVEY 

 
 The Committee discussed the opportunity to conduct a community attitude survey similar 

to past years.   The survey is utilized by the City to identify trends and feedback from 
residents.  There was a brief discussion as to the frequency when such surveys should be 
conducted.  The consensus of the Committee was to continue to conduct a bi-annual 
survey in 2016.   Staff was directed to contact Marty Saperstein for a proposal.  

 
IV. COMMITTEE GOALS/ACTION PLAN 

 
The Committee, along with the Finance & Development Committees, will be identifying 
specific goals that came out of the Council goal setting session.  The Committee will focus 
on these goals throughout the year as implementation opportunities present themselves.   
 

V. ADJOURNMENT 
 

Having no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:25 p.m. 

 
 

 
 
 


